PPG Meeting Notes
2nd February 2017

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Carole Doran, Peter Wolton, Garry Curran, Margaret Collis, Pat Whiteside and Sarah Boyd
Apologies: Richard Price, Tina McKenzie-Boyle and Sue 

1. Minutes & Actions from meeting 8th December 

· Minutes agreed – Sarah to upload on to the website.
· Touch screen – unable attach sign, the team felt that patients have got used to it now so no further action needed.
· Visit to extended hours discussed, Margaret to visit and report back to the group Sarah to give Margaret contact details.
· Old virtual email addresses have been deleted when new nhs email system changed
Karen has sent texts to patients asking for people to join the virtual group. 
· Carole gave addresses of 2 people willing to participate in the group Karen to make a distribution list on ppg account.
· Garry suggested that new patients should be asked if they would like to be involved in the virtual group at time of registration. Karen has subsequently added a question to the new patient questionnaire
· Survey questions have been discussed and the group agreed the format
It was agreed that the survey should take place in March, virtual group emailed and 
Sarah to find out if possible to add to website with results sent to thee ppg account if so there is the possibility of texting patients asking them to complete on-line
· John explained that access to different places for care was in the winter newsletter he produced and asked how it was distributed, Sarah had not received the newsletter - John to email a copy to Sarah to print off and add to the website as the spring newsletter 
· Company line re appointments discussed and agreed that the lack of appointments is a national problem and the CCG have introduced the extended hours service at Boundary House to improve access for Bracknell and Ascot patients  .
· Chairman asked if it was appropriate to read out a complaint at the meeting, the team agreed that complaints shouldn't be discussed by the group, however, Sarah reported that she had contacted the patient concerned.

2. Feedback on surgery boards

· Pat and Tina updated and tidied the notice boards / leaflets whilst Sarah was away, the group agreed that the surgery does look better now they are being monitored.
· Pat asked if commercial posters should be in the surgery Sarah confirmed that they did not want this, however, sometimes people put up their posters without asking permission.
· Pat reported that the surgery was very busy which made it difficult, we agreed to arrange a quieter time next time.

3. Feedback on joint venture

· Posters and leaflets have been distributed around the village including the churches, library, chemists and parish notice boards.
· The poster is on the surgery website already, however, Sarah will put notice on the television and update the website 2 weeks before the event.


4.  Feedback from patient assembly  

       	Peter reported back to the group the following:
· Commissioning of the 111 service the relaunch hopefully by September which will include the ability of 111 being able to onward book appointments to appropriate services.
· The possibility of gp practices employing clinical pharmacists to help the doctors they will be able to do a number of different services such as medication reviews, travel clinics, minor illness clinics etc. Sarah explained that we had expressed an interest in to the CCG
· There was a brainstorming to discuss how to improve communication between PPGs

5. Surgery News

· We are recruiting for a GP to join the practice as Dr Ross is retiring at the end of March.
· Appointments are still a problem and we are  having to change the way we manage the system.
· Sr Janine is thinking about having a cake stall to raise money for Red Nose Day and the members said that they would help. 
· Sarah asked that someone take over the role of secretary and asked for the appointment of a secretary to be added to the next PPG meeting agenda.

6. Next Survey

· The Questions were agreed by the team, PPG members will come to the surgery during March and ask the questions to patients. 
· The survey will also be sent to the virtual group, text messages will be sent  asking patients to complete the survey and Sarah will put it on the website and see if we can get it so it can be completed on-line.
· Garry is going to complete a guidance list for the members to use .

AOB
· Carole asked if the surgery was doing anything from the patients for Dr Ross' retirement the group felt that a book for patients to write their good wishes would be better than a card. Sarah will arrange this.

Future Dates
· Diabetes joint venture 30th March
· Next PPG Meeting 12th April 2pm Heath Hill


